


 

 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  19th JANUARY 2025 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcn.live 
WEBCAM:  www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcn.live 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

 Emergency numbers: 

 Knock:  094-9388100   

 Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

 Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am; Saturday 7.30pm. 
***************************** 

Paul Moran, Bracklaghboy 

Robert & Phil Fox, Carrowreagh 

Maureen & Bill Comer, Killinaugher 

Stephen & Pat Finnegan, Ballinastoka 

Brod, Anna & Noreen Morley, Knox St. 

Patrick & Mary Moran, Tooraree 

Bernie, Pado & Jarlath Moran, Tooraree 

Alacoque Fleming, Ballinrobe 

Gerry Cribben, Tooraree 

Decd. members of the Grogan & Flanagan families, Spaddagh 

James & Bridget Costello & Mary Kate Cosgrove, Bohogue 

Pat & Delia Finn, Carrowkeel 

Jim & Christina O’Connell, Aisling Drive 

Pierce Higgins, Esker Pines 
 

 

SUNDAY 26TH JANUARY 

 MONTH’S MIND   FIRST ANNIVERSARY 
Anna Egan, Upper Main St.  Maureen Comer, Killinaugher 

 

 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily Rosary at 9pm (when possible) Mondays 

to Fridays, continue to be broadcast on parish radio 105.2 FM and streamed on the parish 

webcam: https://www.mcn.live/camera/st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis or on our website: 

www.ballyhaunisparish.ie.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 

7.30pm 

Sunday: 10.00am.   
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Between 9am & 7pm daily. 
 

BAPTISMS 

First Saturday & third Sunday 

of the month at 11.00am. 

Minimum of four weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006. 

 
 
 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  20th-25th JANUARY 2025 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

20th-26th Jan. READERS MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST 

Monday Liam Devaney Marion Regan, Marie Brennan 

Tuesday Tommy Caulfield Breege Halpin, Lorraine Waldron  

Wednesday 
 

Christina Concannon Margaret Tarpey, Irene Healy 

Friday Mary Donnelly Willie Broderick, Eileen Jordan 

Saturday 7.30pm Kevin Henry Frances Mulhern, Paul Sykes, Joe Byrne, 
Fionnuala Nolan  

Sunday 10am Norma Jean Folliard Eileen Lynch, Marie Brennan, Dympna 
Greally, Helena Byrne 

Recently Deceased - We remember in our prayers: 
Anne Doherty Larkin, Clonmany, Co. Donegal & formerly  

Knox St.—mother of Gerry Doherty, Annagh; 

Michael Maloney, Upper Main St. & formerly Bekan; 

Fr. Tom Cleary SSC, Melbourne & formerly Logboy– brother of  

Walter Cleary, Pattenspark 

CONFIRMATION: The enrolment Mass for Confirmation takes 

place at the 7.30pm Mass next Saturday evening 25th January. 

All candidates and their parents are expected to attend. This 

marks the start of the preparation programme for the Sacrament. 

“You Shall Be My Witness” is the programme which will be 

delivered over the coming weeks by parent leaders & volunteers. 

The Confirmation ceremony will take place in Knock Basilica on 

Thursday 13th March at 12 noon. 
 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY takes place at the 10am Mass this 

Sunday 19th January. Children aged 4-8 are invited into the   

Sacristy during Mass, and will return to their parents after  

Communion. 
 

CHURCH REFURBISHMENT: Phase One of the planned 

works get underway this week, as the entire interior of the 

Church will be repainted. This will be followed by a complete 

rewiring of the building and the installation of a new modern, 

more energy-efficient lighting system, emergency lighting, fire 

alarms and signed emergency exits. Our weekday Masses will 

take place in the Community Hall for the duration of the works. 

This has worked well over recent days, and the 10am Mass will 

continue to be livestreamed on  www.ballyhaunisparish.ie and on 

www.mcn.live. Just choose the option for Mobile Camera 

(instead of Main Camera) to view our daily Masses online. 

Weekend Masses, funerals and baptisms will continue to be  

celebrated in the church. For those who like to pop in during the 

day to say a prayer & light a candle, access remains open for 

now to the Blessed Sacrament chapel and the candelabra close to 

the chapel entrance. The aim is to have the majority of this Phase 

One work completed before Holy Week. We appreciate the help 

of volunteers over the past week in preparing the church for 

painting, and preparing the Hall for morning Mass. 
 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK 2025 will be celebrated from 

this Sunday 19th to Saturday 25th January with the theme:  

Catholic Schools: Alive in Christ. During this week, we aim to 

celebrate the unique contribution that Catholic schools make to 

their communities and to the well-being of their pupils. Our 

Catholic schools are places where faith is lived in service to one 

another in a spirit of inclusion, joy, hope & belief in one another 

as gifts from God. 
 

CHY3 CERTIFICATES: A number of parishioners will receive 

certificates in the post this week, as their 5-year CHY3 Cert has 

now expired. Please complete the cert and return it in the  

enclosed stamped addressed envelope, or drop it into the Parish 

Office. This is a Tax Rebate Scheme which is of considerable 

financial benefit to the parish. Parishioners who are taxpayers 

and who contribute €250 or more per year to the Church, by way 

of the weekly collections or the quarterly priests’ collections, can 

participate by completing the CHY3 Cert, which is valid for 5 

years. It will not place any additional cost on you, but is an  

important part of our income.  If you receive a cert, but are not 

eligible for tax, please sign the section at the bottom of the letter, 

and return to the Parish Office, so we can update our records.  
 

PRIESTS’ CHRISTMAS COLLECTION: Sincere thanks to 

those who have already returned their Christmas envelopes. 

Your ongoing support & generosity is appreciated. Envelopes 

can be returned at Masses or to the parish office. For online  

donations, the IBAN is IE97 AIBK 9374 4421 3423 54.  

 

SENSORY-FRIENDLY MASS: A sensory-friendly Mass takes 

place on Sunday 26th January at 12.30 in the Parish Church, 

Knock. The Mass will have no music, subdued lighting and  

pictorial resources for those with additional needs.  

Sensory-friendly Masses will take place at 12.30 on the last  

Sunday of each month throughout the year. All are welcome. For 

more details, contact Nicola at faithrenewal@knockshrine.ie or 

call 094 9388100. 
 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL is looking 

for volunteers for the new Vincent’s 

Charity Shop opening in Ballyhaunis 

later this month. If you can spare a 

few hours per week to help this  

important charity in our community,  

email vincents.ballyhaunis@svp.ie 

We are also looking for TUS and RSS scheme workers to join 

our team. 
 

ACCORD Catholic Marriage Care Service is currently recruiting 

volunteers to train as marriage preparation programme facilitators 

to support couples preparing for the Sacrament of Marriage.  

Successful applicants will receive professional training and be 

part of a team delivering programmes locally. For more details,  

email marriagepreparation@accord.ie or call Aisling on 

01 5053112. 
 

ST. BRIGID’S DAY: Celebrate St. Brigid’s Day at Knock 

Shrine from 11am to 3.30pm on Saturday 1st Feb. The flame of 

St. Brigid will be present on the day, courtesy of the Brigidine 

Sisters, Kildare. Programme includes a global pause for peace at 

12 noon, a blessing for those named after St. Brigid, contempla-

tive prayer walk and an exploration of Brigidine spirituality. See 

www.knockshrine.ie for more details. 
 

MAYO STOMA SUPPORT GROUP will hold a meeting on 

Thursday 23rd January at 7pm in the Ellison Hotel, Castlebar.  

All welcome. If attending, please text your name to 087 6275766. 
 

MOVIE NIGHT: Ballyhaunis Film Club will show the 2003  

German tragicomedy “Good Bye, Lenin!” on Saturday 25th Jan. 

at 8.15pm in the Community Hall. This film is set in East Berlin 

from Oct. 1989 to a few days after German reunification in Oct. 

1990. Admission free, donations to the Hall renovation fund  

accepted. 
 

GAMES EVENING: All are welcome to join a games evening in 

Ballyhaunis Community Hall on Sunday 26th January from 4pm 

to 6pm. Board games such as chess, ludo, backgammon etc and 

cards– beginners & experienced players welcome, helpers will be 

on hand for beginners.  
 

CLAREMORRIS MUSICAL SOCIETY presents the musical 

comedy “The Addams Family” from 29th Jan. to 1st Feb. in 

Claremorris Town Hall Theatre at 8pm nightly. Tickets on sale 

from the Box Office at 094 9310999 or at www.townhall.ie 
 

CLOTHES & FABRIC COLLECTION: Ballyhaunis Tidy 

Towns will hold a collection on Sunday 26th Jan. from 11am to 

2pm in the Community Hall. Clean, unsoiled clothes & fabrics 

suitable for use in upcoming Fabric Upcycling Workshops will be 

accepted at this once-off collection event. Clothes etc. cannot be  

accepted at any other time. 

Offertory Collection 

Sun. 12th Jan. 2025 

€1,425 


